
 

MEMORANDUM 

 

TO:   Konstantia Kontaxis, Chair, Department of Cinematic Arts  

CC:   Rafal Sokolowski, Assistant Professor 

FROM:   Ed Talavera, Professor 

DATE:   December 19, 2022 

RE:   Rafal Sokolowski teaching evaluation 

 

 

I had the pleasure of observing Rafal Sokolowski’s CCA 660 Directing the Actor class on Wednesday, November 30, 2022. There 

were nine motion pictures students, and several theater acting students present at the class. Instruction began promptly at 3:35pm.  

 

The class was devoted to screening and review of directing projects. The discussion I observed was extremely well structured. 

Narrative storytelling, camera technique, aesthetics, and directing interpretations were all a part of the conversation. Each student 

director received detailed and constructive criticism. There was time for open discussion and students took every opportunity to 

participate in the critique session. During the class, several things became clear: the instructor was extremely organized, 

exceptionally clear in communicating complex directing concepts to the students, the students felt safe and participated actively in 

the discussion and seemed to genuinely enjoy the screening and review process. 

 

What was of particular interest to me was that student engagement and participation seemed high for both the motion pictures 

and the theater acting students.  Rarely have we achieved this type of balance in the past in our production courses. Clearly this 

course represented the possibilities of a mutually beneficial cross-departmental instruction. 

 

I left the class convinced that Rafal Sokolowski is an excellent professor with a particular gift for conceiving and delivering a cross-

disciplinary cinematic arts class that is characterized by discipline and structure. His strength lies in his unique ability to create an 

environment where students are eager to engage and learn. He is well respected by his students who are lucky to have him as their 

instructor. 

 

Ed Talavera 

 

 

 

Acknowledged by: 

Rafal Sokolowski, Assistant Professor  

 

Comments: 

    

Signature Date 

01/16/23



 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO: Konstantia Kontaxis, Chair, Department of Cinematic Arts 
 
FROM: Sanjeev Chatterjee, Professor  

 
DATE: March 7, 2023 
 
RE: Rafal Sokolowski’s classroom teaching evaluation 
 

 

 

 
I had the pleasure of visiting Rafal Sokolowski’s CCA 494/750 Special Topics class on Wednesday, February 8. I 
attended this class for just over an hour where, as scheduled, the session was dedicated to production design and 
pre-visualization. There were 5 students present at the beginning of class, and instruction began at 1:35pm. One 
student came in about 10 minutes late and another was 35 minutes late.  
 
Professor Sokolowski was very well prepared for class and used a Powerpoint presentation to illustrate his points 
regarding the importance and role of production design. His visual lexicon drawing from films internationally and 
including his own work was indeed impressive. I was particularly taken by his references to all-time film greats like 
Alejandro Jodorowski and Andrei Tarkovsy. Rafal’s facility with decoding frames from referenced films and their 
contributions to texture and feeling helped draw students in. 
 
This led to the more practical side of the class where the instructor detailed the composition of a typical production 
design team and their outputs such as the creation of look books, color palettes, and mood reels, as an essential part 
of cinema design. I notice on the course syllabus that students are expected to create these assets for their own 
respective projects later in the semester. 
 
I found professor Sokolowski’s class to be highly organized, informative, and engaging. I learned a few things as well 
during the hour I spent in his class. 
 
One gentle suggestion I have for the instructor is to continue making students aware of their tardiness. I am painfully 
aware that the post-COVID scenario with student attendance and tardiness is affecting the morale and effective 
instruction is all classes. My suggestion is meant to encourage the teacher to simply telegraph to students that he 
sees them and their behaviors. It is a small contribution that all of us could make towards achieving some sense of 
normalcy. 
 
I want to thank professor Sokolwski for giving me the opportunity to observe his class. I have come away from the 
experience with a very high regard for his teaching and I continue hold him in very high regard as a colleague. 
 
 
Acknowledged by: 
 
Rafal Sokolowski, Assistant Professor 
 
Comments: 
 
 
 
 
______________________________.        _____________________ 
Signature     Date 

03/06/2023
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